


LeBoeuf Township Supervisors Meeting – June 8, 2022

[bookmark: _Hlk106697964]The LeBoeuf Township Supervisors meeting was held June 8, 2022. The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. Present were Michael Porter, James Glover, Michael Whitman, Tim Pietrasewicz, Drew Francisco and Catherine Wise. 

Michael Porter motioned to approve the May 25,2022 Regular Meeting minutes. James Glover seconded. All voted yes. 

James Glover moved to submit for audit the Treasurer’s Report for June 2, 2022– General Fund: $78,904.81 and State Fund: $124,249.47. Health Reimbursement Fund: $6,356.01. ARPA Funds: $6,054.91. Capital Reserve Fund: $5,000.02. Michael Whitman seconded. Motion carried. 

Due to Time Constraints on the Road Foreman, Supervisor Michael Whitman motioned to hire Tim Pietrasewicz to a new Coordinator Position to perform as a liaison with the Supervisors, The Road Foreman and Contractors. The part-time position will pay $20.00 per hour, with a limit of up to 15 hours per week, plus mileage. This position will be reviewed at the end of 2022. This motion included raising Tim Pietrasewicz part-time wage for Road Work to $20.00 per hour. Supervisor Michael Porter seconded the motion. All voted yes. 
Supervisors may set up a Work Session with Trooper Callahan and Solicitor Nietupski to discuss the legalities and enforcement of the proposed Weight Limit Ordinance.
Discussion was held on trading work and machinery with neighboring townships. LeBoeuf Township is in need of a mower, a roller and may need to purchase a new pickup truck in the near future. 

Road Foreman Drew Francisco reported that Union LeBoeuf Road will have core samples taken to determine how to fix the road. Lindy Paving, Donegal Construction and Suit-Kote have all been called to give their opinion on the needed repairs. The problems may be water or base material. Union LeBoeuf Road reconstruction – Tabled.        
Suit-Kote will be placing tar & chip on Stone Quarry Road around August 16, 2022. 
The mower repair would cost up to $5,000.00. Supervisors requested more quotes for the repair.
Michael Whitman motioned to hire Brian Dwyer to crush and screen 2A minus gravel, at a cost of $5.71 per ton, approximately 3,500 tons for a cost not to exceed $20,000.00.  Michael Porter seconded. All voted yes. Additional Quotes for Gravel were: Kostruick Construction - $8.28 per ton and R. Hunter - $6.62 per ton.
Brian Dwyer will be hired to crush and screen millings – Road Foreman Drew Francisco solicited quotes for crushing and screening of millings. Brian Dwyer was awarded the crushing and screening of millings for a cost of $3.71 per ton, up to 4,000.00 tons. Total cost would be approximately $15,000.00. 

Zoning Officer Tim Pietrasewicz submitted permits.  

Supervisors agreed to purchase 2 Google Security Cameras for the Building. 

Michael Porter motioned to sign the Bengel Subdivision; James Glover seconded. All voted yes.
 
Correspondence and Permits were read & reviewed. 

Michael Whitman motioned to Ratify Bills & Payroll for June 2, 2022. James Glover seconded. All voted yes.

Michael Whitman moved, seconded by Michael Porter, to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:35 a.m. Motion carried unanimously.
									
Respectfully Submitted

Catherine Wise
									Secretary/Treasurer



